Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Regular Meeting

December 27, 2010


The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 27th day of December 2010, at 1:30 p.m., in Room 106, 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR
Dean Hall
COUNCIL MEMBERS
Marvin Hendrix, Dick Faxon, Rick Hosea and 
IN ATTENDANCE
John Hollingsworth
ABSENT
Holly Lieberenz
CITY ATTORNEY

William Wepfer, City Attorney
SPECIAL GUESTS

See attached List
1) CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS
Mr. John Cutney said that he didn’t like the new paint job on the police truck.
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Werley, Mr. and Mrs. Jack Heiner, and Mr. William Fisher spoke about the disrepair of the property located at 1724 Brazos Circle. Mayor Hall said that he would draft a letter to the owner of the property concerning the condition of the house and what future plans the owner has for the house.
4) APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF 11/22/10 Regular Meeting

A copy of the minutes (copy attached) from the 11/22/10 Regular Meeting were given to the Council for review.
Councilman Faxon asked that his request for a cell phone usage policy from Chief Garcia be added to Agenda Item #7.
Councilman Hosea made the motion for approval of the minutes, as changed, and was seconded by Councilman Hendrix.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
5) PET WASTE STATIONS AND SIGNS

Several options for pet waste stations and signs (copy attached) were given to the Council for review. Becky 
Grayson explained that she has had numerous complaints from residents in the area of the covered drainage 
ditch concerning pet owners not picking up the pet waste.


Councilman Faxon said the City needs to get the word out in the next newsletter.


No action was taken at this time.
6) DILWORTH ROAD REPAVING

Councilman Faxon said he requested this item be placed on the agenda because of the length of time it has 
been since the City paid the County for this project and there is still no firm answer about beginning the 
project. 


Councilman Hollingsworth requested that the City Secretary contact Cameron County and ask Ms. Mari 
Galvan from Commissioner David Garza’s office to attend the next Council meeting.

No action was taken on this item.

7) RESOLUTION 2010-4 APPLYING FOR THE CRIMINAL JUSTICE PROGRAMS SOLICITATION GRANT


Resolution 2010-4 was given to the Council for review. Chief Garcia explained that this is grant money that 
can be used for a wide variety of equipment for the Police Department including digital radios that the City 
will need to purchase.

Councilman Faxon said that he is opposed to applying for any grant money. He feels that the City should be 
able to hold its own and pay for any necessary equipment.


Councilman Hosea made the motion for approval of Resolution 2010-4 and was seconded by Councilman 
Hendrix.


Mayor Hall took the following vote:



FOR

Councilman Hendrix, Councilman Hollingsworth, Councilman Hosea



AGAINST
Councilman Faxon



The motion passed.

8) DISPOSITION OF 2008 POLICE VEHICLE


Councilman Faxon explained that he requested this item be placed on the agenda because the City has never 
kept three police units and would like to know the reason for keeping a third unit.


Chief Garcia said the unit would be used for officers to attend training in various parts of the Valley and as 
a back-up vehicle if one of the other units breaks down.


Councilman Hollingsworth asked Chief Garcia to find out how much the City would get if we sold the unit 
and how we would use the money and report the information back to the Council at the next meeting.


There was no action taken on this item.

9) WEEKLY REPORTS FROM CHIEF GARCIA


Mayor Hall said he requested that this item be placed on the agenda. He wanted to find out if all of the 
Council members wanted these reports. Chief Garcia said that he has been sending the reports but if there 
haven’t been any major incidents he doesn’t send the report. 

Chief Garcia will continue to send weekly reports.

10) CONSENT CALENDAR
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION ON:

A. MONTHLY POLICE REPORT – NOVEMBER 2010
B. MUNICIPAL COURT REPORT – NOVEMBER 2010

Chief A.R. Garcia reviewed his report with the Council.
Councilman Hollingsworth made the motion for approval of the reports (copies attached) and was seconded by Councilman Hosea.

Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
11) CHECK LISTING AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORT FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR NOVEMBER 2010
A copy of the monthly financial report (copies attached) for the City of Palm Valley and the Water Service for November 2010 was given to the Council for review. 

Councilman Hosea made the motion for approval of the check listings and monthly financial reports. The motion was seconded by Councilman Hendrix.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.

12) INVESTMENT REPORT FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND PALM VALLEY WATER SERVICES FOR NOVEMBER 2010
The Investment Reports for November 2010 for the City of Palm Valley and Palm Valley Water Services (copies attached) were given to the Council for review.
Councilman Faxon made the motion for approval and was seconded by Councilman Hosea.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
13) PURCHASE REQUESTS
There were no purchase requests at this time.
14) DATE AND TIME OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Monday, January 24, 2011 at 1:30 p.m.
15) ADJOURN

The meeting was adjourned.
______________________________________




Dean Hall







Mayor
______________________________________

Becky Grayson

City Secretary
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